
  
 

CONNECTICUT HIGHER EDUCATION SUPPLEMENTAL LOAN AUTHORITY 
 

Minutes of 2% Loan Yield Working Group Meeting 

Tele-Conference April 24, 2012 

CHESLA 

21 Talcott Notch Rd, Suite 1 Farmington, Connecticut 
 

Authority Members Present: Steve Kitowicz (for Ben Barnes) and Michael E. 

McKeeman 
 

Authority Staff and Advisors 

Present: Judith B. Greiman, Executive Director; Samuel E. Rush, 

Deputy Director; Judith Blank and Linda D’Onofrio, Day 

Pitney (General and Bond Counsel); Christine Doyle and 

Christopher Harris, PFM (Financial Advisor); Reed 

Risteen, BlumShapiro (Auditor); Raymond Bentley, 

Arbitrage and Rebate Analyst (AMTEC)  
 

Public/Other: Jeanette Weldon, Cynthia Peoples and Paula Herman 

(CHEFA)  

 

A quorum being present, Steve Kitowicz called the meeting to order at 10:32 a.m. 
 

Mr. Harris reviewed PFM’s analysis of flexible SCRF investment options for the 2012A refunding 

series. He indicated that in the short term, PFM recommends investment in a highly rated money 

market fund now and to review further options in November after the 1999B and 2000B series bonds 

are paid in full.  Mr. Harris stated that PFM also recommends investing in a fixed income securities or 

money market fund for the 2012A revenue and debt service accounts.  Mr. McKeeman made a motion 

to adopt PFM’s SCRF investment recommendation for the 2012A series.  Seconded by Mr. Kitowicz, 

the motion passed unanimously.     

 

Ms. D’Onofrio reported that the 2012 refunding brings with it certain yield restrictions and that further 

transfers in May will likely result in another need to review the 2012A series.  Mr. Bentley reviewed 

the portfolio analysis used to determine the interest rate reduction for the 2001A loans.  He 

recommended the 2001A loans be reduced effective April 27th from 6.7% to 4.85% to reduce the 

portfolio’s blended yield rate below the allowable yield. Mr. McKeeman made a motion to reduce the 

interest rate of 2001A loans from 6.7% to 4.85% as described in AMTEC’s memo.  Seconded by Mr. 

Kitowicz, the motion passed unanimously (a copy of the AMTEC memo is permanently attached to 

these minutes).   

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:11 a.m.



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 


